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The Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors of Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. was held on Saturday, June 10, 2000 at the Holiday Inn Express in Memphis, Tennessee.

I  CALL TO ORDER: HRC President, Glenn Stelly, called the meeting to order at 8:00 A.M.  He thanked those present for their time away from their families and jobs.  Mark Squires was introduced and gave the Invocation.   Carol Freeman was thanked for serving as National Meeting Coordinator.



President Stelly explained the Agenda of the Meeting and requested that any proposals to be presented under New Business be given to the Secretary in writing, during the break in order for them to be scheduled and recorded for the Minutes.  The Guidelines for the National Meeting as printed in the official program was read.  (Copy attached to original Minutes.)  Bob Brundrett, Austin HRC, was introduced as Parliamentarian of the Meeting.

Introductions were made of the Executive Committee Members: Vice President, Larry McMurry; Secretary, Kathy Gibson and Michelle Morgan, United Kennel Club.

II.  ROLL CALL: Secretary Gibson called the roll and reported that of the 102 Eligible Votes; 23 were represented by Board Members; 25 by Elected Board Members, and 28 by Proxy for a total of 76 votes.  She announced a quorum present and a simple majority vote required.  (The Official Roll Call is attached to the original Minutes.) 
III.  READING & APPROVAL OF 1999 MINUTES OF MEETING: Copies of the 1999 Annual Meeting Minutes were distributed to the Delegates. After a short recess to allow the Delegates to review the Minutes, President Stelly asked for any corrections or additions.  A correction that Tim Gibson not Tim Boies was a Canada Grand Judge was noted.  Larry McMurry moved to approve the Minutes as corrected, Marcus Bice seconded the motion, which carried.

IV. REPORTS OF COMMITTEES:
A) AUDIT COMMITTEE – Jim Hodges, Chairman of the 2000 Audit Committee reported:


“The Audit Committee, consisting of Lora Neans, Diana Peacock & Jim Hodges members in good standing with Hunting Retriever Club, Inc., were appointed by HRC President, Glenn J. Stelly, for the purpose of auditing the books and accounts of the Treasurer prior to the Annual Meeting of June 10, 2000, and jointly make the following statement regarding their findings.


We have reviewed specific and general income and expense transactions for the fiscal year ending 5/31/00 and it is our opinion that all entries, accounts and other documentation are appropriate and correct as stated.”


Signed by Jim Hodges, Lora Neans & Diana Peacock dated June 10, 2000.  The original report is attached to the original minutes.  Jim Hodges moved to accept the Audit Committee Report. Larry McMurry seconded the motion that carried unanimously.

B) TREASURER: President Stelly announced that due to the resignation of former Treasurer, Rob Lewis, Jim Reichman was appointed interim Treasurer and thanked him for accepting these important responsibilities.  Interim Treasurer Reichman announced that the books were balanced within cents, distributed copies of the Balance Sheet and asked for any questions. HRC Foundation, Inc. has a balance of $31,112.27.  The Foundation is a completely separate account from HRC, Inc.  All Memorial / Honor Program funds go to the Foundation.  HRC, Inc. Liabilities and Equity as of 5/31/99 are $71,946.19.  Copies of the Reports are attached to the original minutes.  Interim Treasurer Reichman provided answers to various questions.    A copy of the Treasurer's Report is attached to the original minutes.



Carol Freeman moved.  Bill Watson seconded the motion that carried unanimously.

C) HRC FOUNDATION, INC. - President, Pete Stritzinger, announced the Foundation Board of Directors as himself, Will Gurton, Roger Davis, Claudene Christopher, Glenn Stelly, Don Ley DVM, Kathy Gibson, Larry McMurry & C. Michael Davis.  Funds for the Foundation come from two sources – Sponsors & the HRC Memorial/Honor Program.  Since the Program was created in 1996, contributions have grown from 1997 - 39 contributions totaling $1,695; 1998 - 38 contributions totaling $1,675; 1999 – 91 contributions totaling $3,083; to 2000 – 137 contributions totaling $9,279. 


The Board of Directors of the HRC Foundation, Inc. met on Friday, June 9, 2000 and determined that the 2000 Grant of $1,500 be awarded to Auburn University Labrador Retriever Muscular Dystrophy Fund, Auburn, Alabama.  Daryl Neans, DVM, Austin HRC gave an overview of the exciting research that is being done by Auburn in this field.

Scholarships were increased for 2000 to 5 $1,500 scholarships and the deadline for applicants was extended to May 10.   Foundation President Stritzinger read the names of the 25 qualified applicants that were received.  A drawing was held and the five recipients of the 2000 $1,500 scholarships are:  #1 Leisha Murphy, Montverde, FL, HRC member since 1998; #2 Jeremy Ley, Canon City, CO, HRC member since 1986; #3 Shannon Smith, Livonia, MI, HRC member since 1998; #4 Grant Wallace, Little Rock, AR, HRC member since 1997; and #5 Joshua Rabuck, Newburg, IN, HRC member since 1997.

In honor of the memory of Phillip Freeman, Marcus Bice, President and members Carol Freeman & Tim Summers of Old South HRC presented two generous monetary gifts to HRC Foundation President, Pete Stritzinger, which represented funds for an HRC/Phillip Freeman Memorial Scholarship Fund.  The drawing from the qualified applicants was held and Matt McCormick, Clear Lake Shores, TX and HRC member since 1996, was awarded the 2000 HRC/Phillip Freeman Memorial Scholarship.

Foundation President Stritzinger reported that the qualification for being in the top 1/3 of the Class is being dropped due to a number of the applicants having the A/B grades, but being in an accelerated School they were not in the top 1/3 of their class and also because Colleges do not rank students.

D) GRAND HUNT COMMITTEE - Ernie Istre, Grand Hunt Committee member, asked Grand Hunt Committee Members, Paul Ramponi & Don Bryant to join him for the Grand Report and thanked them for their hard work on the Committee.  He also extended appreciation to the Executive Committee for allowing them to serve and Administrative Secretary Claudene Christopher for compiling the statistics and information for the Report.  Chairman Istre reported that there are now 90 Grand Hunting Retriever Champions and gave a breakdown of total numbers of pass statistics.  (Grand Hunt Committee Report is attached to the original minutes).

He reported on the 1999 Fall Grand in Rend Lake, 
Judges: Greg Moffatt, Mike McElroy, Paul Ramponi & Reece Hudson.  There were 178 entries.  The 23 dogs that passed were announced, as were the 5 new Grand Champions.

Chairman Istre reported on the 2000 Spring Grand hosted by Mossy Oak HRC in West Point, MRS.   Special appreciation was extended to Pete Stritzinger, Bobby Williams & Donald Green for their assistance with the Spring Grand.  The Grand Judges were David Cuthbertson, Shane Fooks, Mike Prechitko & Bobby Williams.  There were 207 entries.  The 13 dogs that passed were announced, as were the 3 new Grand Champions.

It was sadly reported by Bill Watson, that new GRHRCH Nealcrest Sparkle O Sunshine, owned/Handled by Phillip Flenniken died suddenly on June 9.

Chairman Istre reported that a number of changes have been made regarding the Grand Hunts.  They include: the Judges remain split until the 5th series Upland; Handler conferences are with the Grand Hunt Committee members instead of the Judges; and there are new Judges sheets that allow for specific information regarding the dogs performance for a clearer understanding of why a dog received a lower score.

Claudene Christopher moved to accept the Grand Hunt Committee Report.  Carol Freeman seconded the motion that carried unanimously.

E) NATIONAL SPONSORS COMMITTEE - C. Michael Davis, Chairman, reported that the current National Sponsors are Purina, Tri Tronics & Mossy Oak.  He asked Committee Member Pete Stritzinger to report on the contracts.  Mr. Stritzinger reported that official contracts have been completed with Tri Tronics & Mossy Oak.  Purina & Tri Tronics are particularly HRC Foundation sponsors and Mossy Oak is an HRC, Inc. sponsor and gives discounts on products to HRC members among other contributions.  It was announced that Steven Karas, St. Clair Flats HRC, MI is a new member of the National Sponsors Committee.

President Stritzinger reported sponsorship with Mossy Oak includes a 15% discount off of Mossy Oak products to HRC members, Mossy Oak will provide HRC Clubs blind material at cost and some additional benefits to be announced later. Contact persons are Radale Reed, Brad Childs or Teresa at (800) 331-5624/(662) 494-8859x278.

F) NEW CLUB COMMITTEE – New Club Committee Co-Chairman Rod Smith was introduced and recognized John Tillema Co-Chairman.  He thanked Claudene Christopher for her work on behalf of the New Club Committee.  There were 90 Associate Clubs in June 1999, currently we have 100.   10 new Clubs were chartered since 6/1/99:

Tennessee River
Mansfield, TN

Tri-Lakes HRC
Batesville, MS

Eastern Carolina
Raleigh, NC

Kingston  Area
Kingston, Ont,

Southern Flight
Memphis, TN

Salt Chuck

Vancouver Island, BC

Grey Bruce

Chatsworth, Ont, Canada

North East Ohio
Akron, OH

North Georgia
Mansfield, GA

Three Rivers

Tulsa, OK


A new procedure for handling New Club package requests is that the information on the inquiry will be send to the appropriate Field Representative for qualification as to the need and feasibility of a new club in the specific area.  Mr. Smith also reminded the Board Members that HRC does provide loans up to $500 to newly approved Clubs to help get them going.

G) PUBLIC RELATIONS COMMITTEE: Public Relations Committee Chairman, Marty Davis reported that this is the first year the Public Relations Committee members have been brought to the National Meeting as a group and thanked the Executive Committee for doing so.  He introduced members, Marilyn Dumas, Region 4; John Butler, Region 5; Bob Huschle, Region 6; Diana Peacock, Region 7; Sharon Dubard, Region 10; Lora Neans, Region 11; and Jan Helgoth, Region 13.

The Committee met on Friday, June 9 and accomplished a great deal.  Jon Butler will be in charge of designing and obtaining display booths for use by the Clubs at events such as DU, Hunter Expos, etc.  The Committee met with Michelle Morgan of UKC regarding Regional Reports publication process and Chairman Davis has prepared a written detail guideline document for distribution to the Clubs for article input to their PR Representative.  He asked the Clubs to do Hunt Report articles and explained that they do not have to be submitted within the 10 days as is required for the Hunt Report.  He suggested that a note be included with the Hunt Report stating that an article will be forthcoming.

Mr. Davis reported that he submitted press releases regarding the 2000 Spring Grand to 24 publications/websites and that he saw very good participation by those receiving the press releases.  A very well done New Member Package was explained and provided for review by those present.  He stated that additional minor edits will be completed and the New Member package will be available on CD to the Clubs by September 1.

H) RUNNING RULES COMMITTEE - Bob Brundrett, Chairman of the Running Rules Committee, reported on the Running Proposals.  Of the 9 Proposals sent to the Clubs for voting, 5 passed or failed by the required 2/3 majority.  The results of the Clubs vote is:


#3 Allow for any order of walk-up & quartering tests & allows additional tracking test.  Passed


#4 Define 40 to 75 yards as length of tracking drag-back distances.  Passed


#6 Require 2 of 4 Started retrieves be delivered to hand.  Failed


#7 No collar on Seasoned dog unless prohibited by local law.  Passed


#8 Change Finished land & water test maximum distances with overall total yard limits.  Failed

Mr. Brundrett asked the Board to review the 4 proposals that were distributed as well as the new Running Rules Charter which is more specific & concise and voting on those will occur under New Business.  Complete proposals showing which passed and/or failed include those to be voted on under New Business will be attached to the original Minutes.

V.  REPORTS OF OFFICERS:

PRESIDENT:  President Stelly thanked all of the Committees Members for their fine work citing they directly influence and impact the credibility of the HRC Program.

JUDGES/HANDLERS SEMINAR - President Stelly noted that HRC purchased over $7,000 worth of equipment for the Seminars during the past year.  He expressed sincere appreciation to Tim Gibson, Paul Ramponi and Bill Rath as innovators of the wonderful new format for the Seminar, for lending the use of their personal equipment and for the countless hours put into the development of the new Seminar and service as Seminar Instructors.

GRAND HUNTS – He stated that the Grands are indeed the international showcases of HRC’s fine retrievers.  Attending both the 1999 Fall Grand in Illinois and the 2000 Spring Grand in Mississippi he found both to be extremely successful with record entries.  He thanked the Grand Hunt Committee members and all of the volunteers that assisted in making them such success. 

PRELIMINARY POINTS - President Stelly reported that in an effort to show appreciation to the participants and supporters of new Club’s Preliminary Hunt Tests, the Executive Committee has agreed to allow Preliminary Points to count toward 500/1000 Club qualifications.  He further stated that the Executive Committee is in dialog with UKC in an effort to allow Preliminary Hunts to become Licensed Hunts so that points will count toward Championship titles.

ADMINISTRATIVE SECRETARY – This is the first full year of HRC having a full time Administrative Secretary.  He expressed appreciation to Claudene for her work ethic and support given to HRC’s members, Clubs and the Executive Committee.

Showcasing HRC has been greatly enhanced by the work of Roger Davis, Mike Witt and Lew Dawson by their efforts representing HRC at the Ducks Unlimited Expositions and thanks were extended to these fine HRC members for their valuable service to the organization.

FIELD REPRESENTATIVES - President Stelly applauded the dedication and work of the Field Representatives – Bob Black, Region 1; Jim Hodges, Region 4; Bobby Williams, Region 5; Mike Salzman, Region 6; Paul Ramponi, Region 7; Mike Witt, Region 8; Bill Rath, Region 9; Mark Hundley (not present), Region 10; Janet Kimbrough, Region 11; Dale Flenthrope, Region 12 and Tim Boies, Region 13.   He reminded the Board that one of the responsibilities of the Field Representatives is to uphold the HRC & UKC Rules & Policies.

In conclusion, President Stelly stated that the thousands of miles traveled this last year, judging, attending judges seminars, running his dog in the States and Canada were well worth the time and effort.  The competitors within HRC are in the truest sense of the word, but it is a competition against a standard set and governed by our peers and ourselves.  Vision is a key element to leadership.  If we continue to focus on leadership, professionalism and vision, continued success is sure to follow.  As proud as we are of our past, our vision should be on our future.

VICE PRESIDENT: Vice President, Larry McMurry thanked the Executive Committee, Administrative Secretary and Board Members for their support during the past year.  He reflected on the friendships made all because of the dogs – stating that it is amazing what they get us into.  



JUDGES SEMINARS – Vice President McMurry has been in charge of the Judges Seminars for the last year.  He thanked the Field Representatives for their extra efforts in learning to teach the incredible new computerized digital Seminar.


HRC, Inc. – Being a member of HRC for almost 8 years and running, he stated that the view from the Executive Committee side of the fence give a whole new perspective about the organization than just attending a hunt on the weekend.  There are many responsibilities happening at a national level that enable the hunts to go on at a local level.


FUTURE – There are a number of areas that we need to focus on and they are membership/growth and test standards – hopefully 5 years from now our standards will be the same as they are today and if the continued growth of the past five years holds true we will have 150 Clubs.  We must remember what we are hear for and what is important to us.  Education will be the key to showing members and judges what we are looking for in our testing and the new Seminar is an outstanding tool toward that goal.  The local Clubs and Hunt Committees is an important ingredient in the continued success of the HRC program.  It is our responsibility to ensure our motto ‘Conceived by hunters for hunters’ remains true.


In conclusion he thanked the Board members for attending the meeting and stated that his phone lines and door are always open.

SECRETARY:  Secretary Kathy Gibson thanked the Board and Executive Committee for their support during the past very busy year.  She expressed appreciation to Administrative Secretary Christopher for the smooth transition of office and for the support she gives to not only the Executive Committee but the HRC Club & members as well.  She also thanked her husband, Tim Gibson, for his support.


Being a member and involved in HRC since 1985 and currently running two new young dogs in the program, she reflected on her first dog Tess who is now 16 years old.  Tess has the distinction of being the 2nd HRCH in Southern Illinois HRC.  She recalled the pride, excitement and thrill of getting the first Started ribbon, the HR title and then their Championship.  She urged the members and particularly those that are Judges to get back to the Started category as often as possible to enjoy that thrill and excitement.


She reminded the Board that Purina orders are sent to her and that they need to be in at a minimum of 30 days in advance of the requested delivery date in order for the product to be delivered.

VI.  OTHER REPORTS:
ADMINISTRATIVE SECRETARY: Administrative Secretary Christopher announced that she has placed and provided disks of the Policies & Procedures Manual for the Executive Committee and Field Representatives on CD’s.  She also reviewed the documents provided to each Board Member on CD in their Annual Meeting notebooks.  She stated those anyone needing the information in another format, zip disk, floppy disk or by hard copy for those that do not have computer access, will be accommodated.  


Mrs. Christopher stated that as this is the end of her first full year as Administrative Secretary, she would report on the various tasks and time involved in each task.  She stated that she keeps a daily log of activities and time spent on each both for a record and reminder of tasks needing completion and has determined different categories for historical recording.  She reviewed the 23 different categories and concluded that they totaled 2728 hours for the year.  (A complete copy of the Administrative Secretary’s report is attached to the original minutes.)


She reviewed the HRC Merchandise policy and encouraged the Clubs to participate in the Merchandise program reminding everyone that advertising costs are paid by HRC for the magazine ads and that colored photo ads are also posted on the Website, yet all revenues from sales go to the Club.  She also requested photos for the Website and reported that since taking over the Website responsibilities in December 99, that daily hits have gone from 40 per day to over 100 per day.  She emphasized that the Website is intended to be a service tool for the Clubs and members and requested input to make it even more effective.

PURINA:   Karl Gunzer, Purina Representative, stated that it was very important to the continued renewal of the Purina sponsorship contract with HRC that we give as much visibility as possible such as putting the Purina logo on local Hunts programs, etc.  He urged that the Clubs take their Hunt photos in front of their Purina banners.  He suggested the Clubs contact their local Purina representative to get support on the local level, invite them to their events and develop a relationship with them as they have budgets to assist on a Club level.  The contact number is (800) 7-purina and ask for the Purina Specialty Group to determine who the local representative is. 


Admin. Secretary Christopher suggested that Purina provide a brochure on Pro Club, etc. to her and she could insert them in all new Member mailings.  Marty Davis requested bumper stickers for dog and Club trailers.   Mr. Gunzer stated that both were excellent ideas and that he would follow up on both the inserts and bumper stickers.

NATIONAL SEMINAR INSTRUCTOR – Tim Gibson stated that he was asked to report in regard to the Seminar where we are, where we were and where we are going.  The first seminar was held in 1984 with founding member Omar Driskill leading the instruction.  Mr. Driskill had the vision to see the need for a forum offering consistency in our Judges education, as that is the backbone of our entire program.  Several years ago it was decided to include Handlers in the Seminars in order to educate them on what the Judges are looking for in the tests, let them know what to train for and to keep the Judges honest and current on the rules and philosophies of the HRC program.    The Seminar has developed from going out in the field, to a slide show, to today’s computer and digital projector presentation.  Tim thanked Paul Ramponi and Bill Rath for their input into the current format, which allows for many more pictures, video and sound into the presentation.  This new format allows for easy updates to keep it current.   At the Field Representative meeting on Friday considerable time was spent reviewing the rulebook and insuring that the philosophy and purpose of HRC are reinforced by what is presented in the Seminar.


He urged the Board members to encourage their Clubs’ members to attend the Seminars, as they will be continually updated and informative.  He asked for input from the Board on specific additions that they would like to see and requested photos and video to show different scenarios.  HRC has now purchased it’s own equipment, computer & projector and Bill Rath and Paul Ramponi have generously lent the use of their personal equipment also.  The HRC equipment will be shipped to the Field Representatives in order for each of them to be able to teach the new Seminar.


Another new tool for the Seminar is a digital tablet that allows for simultaneous drawing on a judge’s sheet while a video of a dog is running in another frame on the screen.  Among other exciting items, there is a possibility of an online Judges Seminar right from your home computer.   Truly HRC leads the way in Judges training more than any other organization.


Per request, Mr. Gibson, is checking into an abbreviated edition of the Seminar that might be made available to the Clubs as an introduction to the Judging program and process.

UNITED KENNEL CLUB, INC.  – Michelle Morgan announced that although Fred Miller, President & Owner of UKC passed away in March, UKC will continue on according to the plan that Mr. Miller had directed.  She read a letter from Connie Miller, thanking the HRC members and Clubs for their letters of support, prayers, cards, and flowers.  Mrs. Miller wrote that UKC was the love of Mr. Miller’s life.  She wrote that things will only get better with his plan and HRC’s input for the future.  She stated that the new President of UKC, Wayne Cavanaugh was unable to attend the Board Meeting due to other events, but does want to meet us and talk to us.

She gave a report for Sarah Jonas of the Registration Department – Single Registrations for Labradors for ’99 were 1,205 down slightly from ’98 which was 1,326, however, Litter Registrations were up from 371 in ’98 to 422 in ’99.  She encouraged everyone to single & litter register his or her dogs.

Mrs. Morgan reported for Vicki Rand, Editor of the HR magazine who requested that articles and photos be submitted for hunt tests results reports.  Mrs. Rand’s department also processes new memberships and then sends the information to Claudene around the 16th of each month.  A welcome letter is now being sent along with the first magazine as it takes a few weeks for the new member’s information to be submitted to HRC and processed by HRC.

Mrs. Morgan personally thanked everyone for their patience and working with UKC during the transition from Marti Goodall to Robyn Pierce.

Mrs. Morgan announced and distributed three new UKC proposals changing Scheduling Hunts, Judges Requirements & Judge Apprentice Forms.  She stated that they were trying to streamline these areas and asked for input on what is liked/dislike, opinions and suggestions in writing – mail – email or fax by July 31.    She reminded the Board that the HRC Message Board was linked to the HRC Website now and encouraged participation.  She reported that OLN would again be filming the Fall 2000 International Grand Hunt.  

Mrs. Morgan asked for any question or clarifications.  There were lengthy discussions from the Board Members regarding the UKC Proposals. The following questions and statements were fielded with Mrs. Morgan’s responses (if any) following /.

•  Tom Weeks, South Mississippi HRC asked if the proposals were being submitted by UKC / YES


Who makes the final determination on implementation of the Policies? / UKC makes the final decision but will work with the HRC Executive Committee on them.
•  Bill Watson, Midlands HRC - … citing the lack of HRC participation by anyone at UKC, he suggested UKC and HRC work better together for the betterment of the HRC Program and the dogs.  He reminded her that this is a volunteer organization and that the effect of these proposals would adversely affect the dogs and the HRC Program in the end.  He further reminded her that HRC Clubs and members are ‘customers’ of UKC and are not being treated with respect and consideration due them.  He requested that more communications be had regarding any changes be addressed with the Executive Committee and Tim Gibson, National Seminar Developer-Instructor.  / Mrs. Morgan stated that UKC does work with Mr. Gibson and the Executive Committee behind the scenes.  She remarked that perhaps we should all improve on communicating what is going on behind the scenes to the membership better.
•  Jason Smothers, West Mississippi HRC – stated that in a brief review of the proposal regarding Judge requirements he felt it was making it much more difficult for someone to begin judging and that getting judges is already extremely difficult.  He fells offended at the undue requirements that UKC is trying to impose on HRC, in particular the Resume, references, breeding information, etc.   Mr. Smothers went on to say that he has never seen a UKC representative at a Hunt Test or running a dog; that HRC does an excellent job of training the judges and that UKC does not train the judges at all. / Mrs. Morgan responded that the proposals will be discussed with the Executive Committee and that these are only proposals for consideration.  She again stated that UKC wants to know what HRC wants.  She also stated that the Field Representatives are UKC/HRC appointed and they were UKC’s representation at the hunts.  Mr. Smothers requested that HRC should be submitting proposals to UKC instead of UKC submitting proposals to HRC.  He stated that these proposals are going to hurt the Clubs & the entire HRC Program. / Mrs. Morgan responded that the points are well taken.

•   Marcus Bice, Old South HRC, stated that if HRC wants input and the ability to run itself that the Clubs must take a proactive role in doing so.  He stated that we must assume our responsibility and get involved and let the Executive Committee & UKC know what we want and do not want.

•  Bill Autrey, Central Louisiana HRC – spoke against the proposals denoting that they will be detrimental to the entire HRC Program.

Various discussions were heard regarding numerous inconsistent responses from UKC regarding Judges requirements.  Mrs. Morgan stated that there were confusions regarding apprenticeships and seminar requirement but that she believed they had been cleared up.  She stated that UKC is trying to take these complaints and problems and solve them in the best way they can be.
• Chuck Owens, South Mississippi HRC – Mr. Weeks asked for clarification regarding the requirements for Seminars in Started / Mrs. Morgan stated only one seminar is required.  He also asked for clarification as to why there was no cover letter explaining the UKC Proposals indicating that they were perceived as being a notification in lieu of being a proposal for consideration by HRC / Mrs. Morgan stated that there was to have been a cover letter with the proposals and that there will be for the mailing of the Proposals to all HRC Clubs.

•  Steve Karas, St. Clair Flats – Asked clarification as to who makes the final decision regarding these Proposals, if it is a Committee, then who is on the committee and why is HRC not represented on the committee?  Mrs. Morgan stated that UKC makes the final decisions, as they are the Licensing body for our Hunts.  The UKC Proposals will be decided on by the UKC, herself, Wayne Cavanaugh & perhaps Connie Miller with the HRC Executive Committee.

•  Carl Knock, Central Florida HRC – recommended that, as this was such an emotional issue, that Club’s responses should be sent not only to UKC but to the HRC Executive Committee

Various questions were asked regarding what is wrong with the present procedures regarding Judges requirements and why are any change even being proposed.  /  Mrs. Morgan stated that there was confusion regarding seminar requirements and the steps necessary to advance through the categories.  The Proposal is to streamline these requirements and help apprentices learn by requiring that they set up the tests, etc.

•  Tim Boies, Southern Colorado HRC & Region 13 Field Representative - asked what might be done to make sure Judges Seminar attendees get credit for attending.  /  Mrs. Morgan stated that the registration form can contain a box to indicate if the Seminar is for maintaining their license or if it is to be used for an apprentice credit.

•  Janet Kimbrough, Colorado River HRC & Region 11 Field Representative – stated that the Seminar requirement confusion began when Marti left and the ‘procedure’ at UKC was changed without notification to HRC.  She stated that prior to that time anytime a Seminar was attended, it extended the license. / Mrs. Morgan did not respond to this question.

•  Larry McMurry, Vice President, HRC, Inc., - asked whether the Apprentice Judges Forms are going to be sent to the Apprentice or sent to the Hunt Secretary. / Mrs. Morgan stated that once the judging requirements are determined, that would determine whom they are sent to.  Mr. McMurry further expressed his position that he felt they should be sent to the Hunt Secretary in their Hunt Package. / Mrs. Morgan stated the decision to send to the Apprentice Judges was to take the responsibility off of the Club, and because hunt reports are often late.  She further stated that this was only a proposal and when confronted with the fact that they are already doing it, she stated that was a mistake – a mis-communication.

•  Marcus Bice, Old South HRC, remarked that the Apprentice form is just a piece of paper and should not only be sent to the Hunt Secretary but also should be on the Website to be downloaded.

•  President Glenn Stelly asked the Board if they desired the Apprentice Forms to be included in the Hunt Package.  The board unanimously supported the Apprentice Forms being included in the Hunt Package.

• Chuck Owens, South Mississippi HRC, submitted a proposal that any of the proposal changes be approved by the Executive Committee as well as by UKC.  Marcus Bice, Old South HRC, seconded the proposal, which received unanimous support from the Board.

•  Rob Steiner, who introduced himself as ‘immediate past secretary of HRC National’ (which is in error, he is a past Secretary serving as Secretary in 91/92) stated that we should be grateful and show support for UKC for all that they did to support HRC the first four years of it’s existence.   

A)  NATIONAL UKC/HRC AMBASSADOR:  Omar Driskill was unable to attend the Board Meeting.

VII.   OLD BUSINESS: None

VIII. NEW BUSINESS: 

• RUNNING RULES PROPOSALS - Bob Brundrett, Running Rules Committee Chairman was introduced and oversaw the Running Rules voting.  The Board voted on 5 of the 9 proposals.  Claudene Christopher, Carol Freeman, Sharon Dubard & Kenny Champagne assisted with voting tabulation and verification.  The following are the results of the Running Rules vote and include those passing/failing at a Club level and those that required Board of Directors voting due to not passing/failing by 2/3 of the Clubs voting:   (A complete copy of the 2000 Proposals are attached to the original Minutes.)

PROPOSAL #1 - FAILED

Proposed Change: The handler shall not use any training aid to intimidate the hunting retriever: i.e., whip, prod, cane quirt, weighted or shock collars or other similar equipment on the hunt grounds. 

PROPOSAL #2 - FAILED

Proposed Change: The land blind retrieve maximum test distance will not exceed sixty (60) yards.  

PROPOSAL #3 - PASSED

Proposed Change: The Upland Game Test shall consist of a simulated walk-up hunt, a quartering test, and an optional tracking test.
PROPOSAL #4 - PASSED

Proposed Addition: 3) Tracking.  If the judges use a drag scented path, it should not be less than forty (40) yards in length nor more than seventy-five (75) yards in length.  It should also contain at least one distinguishable change in direction.

PROPOSAL #5 - PASSED

Proposed Addition: Lining the blind is not required.  The Finished Hunting Retriever should demonstrate the ability to take an initial line toward the blind and a willingness and ability to respond to the commands from the handler.  The finished Hunting Retriever must stay under control and pick up the bird quickly and efficiently.  The judge will not require the retriever to run a predefined route or channel.

PROPOSAL #6 - FAILED

Proposed Change: Any two (2) of the four (4) birds retrieved (50%) in the water test and land tests must be delivered to hand.  Any two birds in the water and land test may be delivered to the immediate area of the handler.  Delivery to hand is only required for two birds.

PROPOSAL #7 - PASSED

Proposed Change: The Seasoned Hunting Retriever will not run with a collar, except where prohibited by local ordinances.

PROPOSAL #8 - FAILED

Proposed Change: The maximum land and water test distance will not exceed one hundred (100) yards, but may be shorter.  The combined total distance on a double retrieve will not exceed one hundred seventy five (175) yards.  The combined total distance on a triple retrieve will not exceed two hundred twenty five (225) yards.

PROPOSAL #9 - PASSED

Proposed Addition: In all cases, a natural flush is preferred to the use of traps, pens, cages, or other devises designed to contain and then release birds during the quartering test.  However, when conditions exist that prohibit the use of natural flushes (e.g., weather, poor birds, insufficient cover, etc.), such devices may be utilized.  When devices are used to hold and release birds, the holding device must be sufficiently camouflaged to hide the device from the view of the Hunting Retriever.

 •  
RUNNING RULES CHARTER – After review and discussion Bob Brundrett moved approval of the new Running Rules Charter presented on this date.   Marcus Bice seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

· NOTICE FOR VOTING ON CONSTITUTIONAL CHANGES: Rob Steiner stated that 60 days notice must be given to Board Members for voting on any Constitutional/By-Laws changes.  Administrative Secretary Christopher confirmed that special notice is not required stating that the HRC Constitution and By Laws states:  “These By-Laws may be amended at any regular meeting by a two‑thirds majority vote of the Directors present in favor of said amendment.”

· CONSTITUTIONAL CHANGE RE: ARTICLE VI:  DUTIES SECTION A. ELECTED OFFICERS TREASURER OF THE HRC CONSTUTUTION AND BY-LAWS: 

Proposed Change: The Treasurer shall hold funds deposited and make disbursements within thirty (30) days of the receipt of appropriate and approved bills.  All drafts, unless previously authorized in writing by the President, on the association, will be countersigned by the President.  The Treasurer is required to keep cur​rent, as nearly as possible; a balance of the association funds at all times.  The Treasurer shall provide to the Executive Committee such reporting as may be requested, but at a minimum, a quarterly detailed Balance Sheet.  The Treasurer is required to make a full financial report annually at the Board of Directors Meeting. This report will be audited annually prior to the Board of Directors meeting by a Presidential appointed Auditing Committee. The Treasurer must be bonded for a sum sufficient to protect the association from loss.  The bond shall be the amount of the projected receipts annually.  The association will pay for the bond.

Claudene Christopher moved acceptance. Carol Freeman seconded the motion.  Discussion was heard. 76 voted for/0 against - PASSED unanimously.
· CONSTITUTIONAL CHANGE RE: EXECUTIVE OFFICERS VACANCY;

Proposed Addition: VACANCIES
Any vacancies occurring on the Executive Committee during the year shall be filled until the next Board of Directors Meeting or regularly scheduled Election of Officers, whichever occurs first, by appointment of the President with the concurrence of the Executive Committee.  The office of President shall be filled automatically by the Vice‑President.  The resulting vacancy in the office of the Vice‑President shall be filled until the next Board of Directors Meeting or regularly scheduled Election of Officers, whichever occurs first, by appointment of the President with the concurrence of the Executive Committee.  The term of office to fill a vacancy shall be until the next regularly scheduled Election of Officers.


Marcus Bice moved acceptance.  Sharon Dubard seconded the motion.  Discussion was heard. 76 for/0 against - PASSED unanimously.

· CONSTITUTIONAL CHANGE RE: TERM OF OFFICE FOR VACANCY;

This is a proposed change to ARTICLE III.  OFFICERS:  SECTION A. ELECTED OFFICERS of the HRC 
Proposed Change: 
All elected officers shall hold office for a term of two years: except for a term to fill a vacancy which term shall be until the next regularly scheduled Election of Officers.  No elected officer shall be eligible to serve more than two full two-year consecutive terms in the same office, except the Secretary.


Gary Copenhaver moved acceptance of the Proposal by Acclamation.  Steve Karas seconded the motion, which PASSED unanimously.

· CONSTITUTIONAL CHANGE RE: ARTICLE VII:  MEETINGS:  SECTION D;

Proposed Addition: NOMINATIONS
Nominations for regularly scheduled Election of Executive Committee Office(s) may be made from the floor only in the event of no other nominations.


Frank Leound moved and Carol Freeman seconded the motion. Vote was held - 76 for/0 against - PASSED unanimously.

· HRC CLUB INSURANCE – John Tillema, Southern Colorado HRC addressed the Board with information regarding Insurance for the Clubs.  It was noted that this Club insurance is a comprehensive liability policy under a master policy of the HRC, Inc.  Certificates of Insurance are issued to Chartered HRC Clubs for those wishing to participate.  The approximate cost is $440 and is based on a Fiscal Year.  Clubs obtaining insurance after February 15 are not required to pay a full year premium

•     STARTED RETRIEVER TITLES – Paul Ramponi made a presentation to request and support a new optional Started Retriever Title from UKC.  This is not a rule change and in no way affects the current HRC Program.  The Started Hunting Retriever title would be an optional title for successfully completing 4 Started passes.  Only 2 of the passes totaling 10 points, as is currently the maximum points allowed for Started passes, would be counted toward any HR, HRCH or GRHRCH titles.  Earning the title would not be a prerequisite for continuing in the HRC program.  The object of offering a Started Hunting Retriever title is to bring more people into the HRC Program who can support hunting and promote the use of hunting dogs.  It will also provide additional opportunity for others to see what can be accomplished by the amateur with their hunting retriever and result in more hunters and participation in the HRC Program.  After lengthy discussion, Paul Ramponi moved that the Board of Directors for HRC support a Started Hunting Retriever title from UKC for running two additional Started tests level.  Marty Davis seconded the motion.  Discussion was heard.  The motion passed unanimously.

IX ELECTION OF OFFICER: President Stelly asked for nominations for the office of Treasurer.  Carol Freeman, Old South HRC, nominated Jim Reichman.  Sharon Dubard, Lake Charles HRC seconded the motion.  There were no other nominations.  Carol Freeman moved that Jim Reichman be elected by acclamation.  Claudene Christopher seconded the motion and Jim Reichman was elected HRC Treasurer by acclamation.

X. PRESENTATIONS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS – President Stelly presented appreciation plaques to: Public Relations Committees members: Marilyn Dumas, Region 4; Jon Butler, Region 5; Bob Huschle, Region 6; Diana Peacock, Region 7; Marty Davis, Region 9 & Chairman; Sharon Dubard, Region 10; Lora Neans, Region 11 and Jan Helgoth, Region 13; also presented a plaque of appreciation was presented to Michelle Morgan, UKC Manager Multi-Breed Field Operations Manager.  The Board of Directors presented special plaques in remembrance of Phillip Freeman, Field Representative, Old South HRC President to Carol Freeman and Fred Miller, President of United Kennel Club, to Michelle Morgan.

XI.  ADJOURNMENT:


With no further business to come before the Board of Directors, Mike Witt moved the meeting adjourn.  Bobby Williams seconded the motion, which carried. The Meeting adjourned at 4:00 P.M.

_____________________________________________
Dated: __________________________

Claudene C. Christopher

Administrative Secretary




8
Page 1 of 9
C:\My Documents\HRCNTL\Annual Meeting\2000 Board of Directors Minutes.doc

